## Federal Defenders OF NEW YORK, INC.

Appeals Bureau 52 Duane Street-10th Floor, New York, NY 10007 Tel: (212) 417-8700 Fax: (212) 571-0392 www.federaldefendersny.org

David E. Patton
Executive Director
and Attorney-in-Chief

Appeals Bureau
Barry D. Leiwant
Attorney-in-Charge

March 13, 2018

## BY ECF AND FIRST-CLASS MAIL

Hon. Scott S. Harris Clerk Supreme Court of the United States One First Street, N.E. Washington, D.C. 20543

Re: Gundy v. United States, No. 17-6086

Dear Mr. Harris:

I am counsel of record for petitioner in this case. Petitioner respectfully requests an extension of time, to and including May 25, 2018, to file his opening brief and the joint appendix. Counsel for respondent has consented to this extension.

In turn, petitioner has consented to an extension of time for respondent to file its brief, to and including August 2, 2018. Under the Court's rules, petitioner's reply brief would be due 30 days later, on September 4, 2018.

Thank you for your consideration.

Respectfully,

/s/ Sarah Baumgartel Sarah Baumgartel

cc: Jonathan Bond, Esq.

Counsel for Respondent